
 

 

 

                    IronOaks Tennis Club(IOTC) 
Board Meeting Minutes 

January 7, 2020 
1PM – Arts and Crafts Painting Room 

 
 ATTENDEES Joe Azzaro(Pres),Lloyd Yanke(Treasurer) 
                                 Carol Mellinger(Secretary), Dar Brasch(Vice President) 
           ABSENT: Susan Brown(Membership),Kwong Young(Tennis Pro)                               
 
MINUTES 
 
The December 2019 IOTC minutes were approved by the board. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
 
Lloyd Yanke reported there was only one transaction made for the Chelsea posting. 
 
MEMBERSHIP REPORT 
 
Susan Brown was not present for the membership report. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Election for IOTC Officers 
 
Dar Brasch volunteered to be Vice President of IOTC. 
 
Gender Doubles – Closed (January 13-19) 
 
Dar Brasch and Karen Kutchyera and their Valley of the Sun team are doing the 
Gender Doubles. 
 
Mixed Doubles - Closed (February 17 – 22], 2020) 
 
Doug Swanson has volunteered to run the Mixed Doubles tournament. 
 
Jason Morton Tournament (February 27-March 31, 2020) 
 
No new information on the Jason Morton. 
 
Valentine Event and Fashion Show 
 
Carole Rockland has volunteered to run the Valentine Event. 



 

 

 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Tennis Roster (with pictures) 
 
Carol Mellinger said she found 20 members in Chelsea that are not in the roster. She said she would 
take over the Tennis Roster and get it up-to-date. It was decided to print on the cover of the roster 
that not all people are current tennis members.  Carol Mellinger asked if we could put the picture 
roster on our website.  Carol Mellinger said she would check with Dick Harrold to see if this is 
possible. 
 
Master Calendar 
 
Dar Brasch asked why our master schedule had conflicting dates with Cottonwood events. 
She said there are people who are members of both clubs and this created a problem. We decided to 
make sure next season this does not happen. 
 
Prizes for Tournaments 
 
The board voted to do larger cash prizes and not to charge for the Gender Doubles and Mixed 
Doubles tournaments. 
 
Tennis Bulletin Board 
 
Rosemary Neal no longer wants to take care of the tennis bulletin board and tennis box.  Dar has key 
to the bulletin board. Dar Brasch is researching how the bulletin board is being used currently. 
Someone asked what happened to the rolling bulletin that Kwong Young used inside. The new 
manager John Reyhons wanted to clean up the Racquet Facility and had it removed. Dar Brasch will 
speak with John Reyhons about the use of the tennis bulletin boards. 
 
Don Neu Memorial Charity Event (March 12-14) 
 
Joe Azzaro has talked with the cottonwood tennis board and they will not take this event every year. 
More research is being done about this event by Lloyd Yanke. 
 
Annual Tennis Dinner 
 
It was discussed to have a free dinner for all tennis members to discuss the future structure of IOTC. 
Joe Azzaro said he would check to see what rooms are available for the event. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:45 PM and the next meeting is Tuesday, February 11th, 2020 at 1PM 
in the Arts and Crafts Painting Room. 
 
 


